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Watlington Parish Council


Parish Clerk:  Kristina Tynan








Watlington Parish Council

1 Old School Place

Watlington

OXON OX49 5QH

Tel: 01491 613867   Email: wpc@watlington-oxon-pc.gov.uk

Minutes of the Meeting of the Operations Committee held on Tuesday 20th February 2024 at 7pm in the Parish Office
Present:

Councillors: 


Ian Hill (IH) – Chairman






Andy Aherne (AA) – Vice-Chair






Leo Pesci (LP)






Tim Horton (TH)







Roger Beattie (RB)





Officer:




Kristina Tynan (KT)
12/24
Apologies for absence
Keith Jackson, Rob Smith, Jenny Wilkinson.
13/24
Minutes of the meeting held on 23rd January 2024 which were received by Council on 12/12/2023  to be agreed as a correct record 

Resolved: That the note of this meeting was a correct record of this meeting and that it be signed by the Chairman.

14/24
Declarations of Interest

There were none notified.

15/24
Matters arising
  Maypole – This has been deferred to the March Full Council Meeting. TH said that this was   

  disappointing news. LP offered to take this forward in the March FC Meeting as TH will be away. LP and TH to liaise regarding this.
16/24
Operations budget -  Review of current year spend and plans for next year

KT had updated the Operations budget to 20/2/24. It was noted that there are still some funds to be spent. The following list was agreed to be done before the 31/3/24.

a) To replace all the missing wooden bollards at an approx. cost of £1500 as this is a matter of health and safety. We need to ensure that reflective strips are put on them.
b) To install metal gates at the public conveniences at an approx. cost of £1700.
Resolved: that the Chair and Vice-Chair with the Clerk agree which contractor to use.
c) To replace the necessary bench and tabletops in the paddock at an approx. cost of £2200.
d) Tree Work at the Rec Ground – A quote has been received today to attend to the tree work and it was agreed that this be accepted

It was noted that the cost for the OCC bollards for Couching Street and Brook Street was agreed by FC to be taken out of general reserves.

TH said that we need to relook at Footpath 13 off Brook Street and see what can be done to improve it as OCC does not seem willing to do any work here.
17/24
Tasks completed

a) Drainage / mud accumulation in car park – There a couple of issues that need addressing – IH said that there is some flooding on the Watcombe Roadside and it was agreed to get a cost for installing a soakaway to address this this. The work to the drainage and footpath has been done very well and will be paid for from the Car Park Earmarked Fund.
It was  agreed to look at the area by the cycle racks and see what can be done to improve this area. KT will contact Nigel Adams regarding this. 

It was noted that the car park hedge has been laid and the hedge looks excellent.

18/24
Tasks approved – need to go ahead

a) Replacement of septic tank / plant for Rec This will be a  CIL payment
IH had prepared a tender document which was agreed was very comprehensive. TH asked that another company, as well as the 3 already identified be asked to bid. TH also suggested that we put in a claim for the tank to our insurance company for this.

Resolved: That the Clerk contact our insurers, Zurich with regard to putting in a claim.

b) Toilet for the Rec – approved but need confirmation that we can connect to the existing  

       sewerage plant.
c) Bollard replacement on Brook Street and Couching Street – Joint OCC / WPC-  KT will check 
when this work is likely to be done.
19/24
Issues raised

d) Marlbrook parking – Suggest this is put on hold. This was agreed.
e) Speed checks on Hill Road  Met with Jon Beale - he proposed a number of options for Hill  

Road and we are awaiting further information on costs from Jon Beale.  It was noted that OCC have approx. £13.5K of section 106 money to put into a scheme in this location. It was noted that OCC will be cutting back the vegetation at the side of the roads.
f) Installation of dog waste bin at Hurdlers Green.  We have a bin removed from Lady Mogg’s 

Garden that could be used - IH to check with residents

g) New replacement for sails over Rec benches – Members to suggest ideas at the next 

               meeting [This could be a CIL project]
h) Defibrillator for Christmas Common –  Brakspear have given permission for this. This is in
hand. KT will liaise with Mike Lee and the pub.
i) OCC Super User– possible solution to local road problems. – AA will look at this for the next  
              meeting.
j) Commission repairs to play equipment at the Rec – Zip wire launch ramp, wood chips for zip 
               wire landing, decision on half-pipe, lighting on footpath between Love Lane and the Rec.
There was discussion on this, and it was thought that the main thing to do would be to rake out some of the old chippings and order some new chippings.  There will be more investigation into the ramps at the zip wire to see if there are any other alternatives to replacing the whole units. It was asked if they could be flipped over. Concrete blocks were suggested.
It was noted that some of the plastic at the bottom of one of the outdoor gym units is missing and it was agreed to see if this could be repaired. KT will contact Ecoscape.

k) SODC Community Safety Officer report – This was attached to the agenda.
AA said that this meeting was very useful in identifying issues and solutions. We need to keep working with the school and our community. 
l) MUGA 

a) Netball Posts and pitch marking – requested by the Netball Club – It was agreed that LP investigate these and report back.  Where it would be stored is an issue that needs addressing.
b) Increased height behind football goals – Options and costs need to be investigated. It is 

only the goals areas that need the extra height.
  o1) 
Possible Salt Bin – AA suggested putting a salt bin outside the Parish Office to store the extra 



salt rather than having an open bag. Costs to be investigated.
m)  ½  Pipe – There was discussion on this. The skateboarders had sent an email regarding this.

 It was agreed that we need more information before a decision is made. It was suggested that it may be worth meeting with them at the Rec to get their views.
n) Church Meadows Footpath  (W28) – IH reported on this. It is in a dreadful state and has 

been put on FixmyStreet. It is a county responsibility. TH stated that years ago the Parish Council did install lockable posts, but these were removed by residents.
o)  Couching Street / Brook Street traffic survey – IH and AA met with some residents to 
 discuss their concerns. A group is being put together to do an HGV survey to collect  

 information on numbers. It was thought that if we could get the company names from Lys  

 Mill and the Industrial Estate we would then know the names of the legal lorries. KT to see if  she can get this information.
p)  Report from sports clubs on Rec lighting from Love Lane to the MUGA and tidy up of area 
Discussion took place on this. IH had done some investigation into solar lights that are vandal proof. This would need to be a project for the next financial year. It was agreed that these would be a good idea and IH will cost up a scheme.
q)  
Paddock Benches – AA has quotes for replacement benches and tops from the original supplier –  discussed above under budget item.
    r)    
Public Conveniences – Quote for Gates – We have received one and are awaiting another 

quote.
Resolved: That a decision on which contractor to use to be agreed by the Chair and Vice- 

Chair.
 20/24
Task Reports

 The full list of current and proposed tasks is attached together with current status.  It will be reviewed at  this meeting.

21/24
Co-option onto Committee 

There was discussion on this. KT to check for the next meeting if there is a limit on number of people that can be co-opted onto the committee.
      22/24
Correspondence


There was none that needed discussion.
23/24
Any Other Business

Public Art Trail -  RB asked if the phone box area was part of the art trail funding. It will be a separate project but there will be an art piece in this location. 
THERE BEING NO OTHER BUSINESS THE MEETING CLOSED AT 8.45PM
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